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Fellow Flywheelers

Hope that you had a great holiday season.  I spent five 
weeks with my family.
We are getting ready for our show in March and all 
hands will be needed to make the show a success.  
The show chairmen will need help for their various 
area’s and help will be needed at the front gate. Check 
with Coy for assignment.  He will appreciate your help.  
Lets all volunteer to help out.

Jim Mager

In Memory of;

This years show is dedicated in memory of Don 
Robertson.  Don was one of the original seven 
members when the club was started in 1984. His was 
a life well-lived, so we must not grieve for his 
departure. He will be dearly missed.
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Meeting minutes

January 4, 2017

• Meeting called to order by Vice President Gary Covert at 7am.
• Richard Lahti read the minutes he took in the absence (lateness) of Secretary Barry 

Adico, they were approved.
• The treasurer’s report from Joan Miller.  As of January 1st we have a balance of 

$6952.35
• A new member Steve Lombardo from Cornville via Crown King. 
• It was announced that the Christmas Party was successful.
• The web site is now up to date.
• We were advised that Lou Barnes has ongoing medical problems.
• The Welton show is January 20-22, Sauharo has a show February 11th& -12th.
• This year’s raffle engine is ready for the show. It’s a Cushman.
• The chairman for this year’s show were discussed. 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:20 am

December 7th, 2016 Meeting

• Meeting called to order by President Mager.  Minutes were read and approved.
• Finance report from Joan Miller.  As of December 1st we have a balance of $7406.95
• Vice President Covert mentioned that the Cornville school event and Christmas Parade 

were a success.
• President Mager noted the newsletter coverage of Don Robinson was well done.
• 2017 membership dues are payable January 1st, 2017
• Thirty one members attended the Christmas dinner which was lower this year compared 

to forty Seven in 2015.  
• Gary Covert assisted trouble shooting the Sedona Historical Society tractor restoration.  

He mentioned that it was coming along nicely.
• Gary Covert will chair the January meeting.  Show chairmen will be assigned. Rose will 

cater the Friday night dinner and we will forego entertainment.
• President Mager attended the Robinson memorial at the Gold King mine.  He said it was 

well attended.
• This years show will be dedicated to Don Robertson.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:30 am

Membership Dues

2017 Dues were payable January 1st, 2017.   Members who haven’t paid by January 31st 
will be considered delinquent and will be removed from the membership roster.
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Southwestern Forgotten Iron Show, January 2017

The doom and gloom weather report from the weather forecaster did not sound very encouraging.   
But Jack and Troy just returning from Alaska said we are tough, we can handle it, so off we went.

Jack and Troy set-up our displays and I set in my chair hunkered down in my heavy coat with the 
wind shipping by at least two time the speed of light.

I looked at the trees and a poem came to my mind: “the Wind, The Wind, who has seen the wind 
neither you or I,  but when the trees bow their heads the wind is passing by”.

The wind did blow our table over, displays included.

Did we have a good time,  yes,  would we do it over again, you bet.  It’s so nice to visit with friends 
and catch up with their life’s doings.  I cannot image this world functioning properly without us men 
and mostly women’s input and guidance.

Gene DeCamp

The 33rd annual FLYWHEELER Engine & Tractor Show

The March 17 & 18 show is rapidly approaching and necessary activities  before the show  are 
being taken care of in a timely manner. As always we need volunteers to work during the show to 
make it a success. Volunteers are needed to help with the gate which takes the most volunteers, 
but is very necessary to collect entrance fees and promote the sale of raffle tickets. The silent 
auction needs volunteers to help in getting items set up and at the close of the sale. Paul Joens 
needs volunteers for the tractor pulling and Leo Vriesekoop will need some help with the garden 
tractor pull. These are the same needs for volunteers we have had at every show, and other years 
the members have stepped up to do the job. As a member of the club  this is your show so please 
step forward and do your part. If everyone helps out it won't be a big burden on anyone. Thank 
You.

Gary Covert

Page Antique Tractor & Machinery

The Page Antique Tractor & Machinery Club learned in December that we would have to find a 
new location for our October show as the property at Big Lake Trading Post, here in Page, AZ was 
being sold and tractors didn't fit with the new owner's plans. 
 Tonight we got approval from the Page City Council that we can use the Rodeo Ground on Haul 
Road for our show. (This is only a short distance from Big Lake Trading Post.)  We have booked 
the ground for the first weekend in Oct (7-8) for our Annual Page Antique Tractor Pull and 
Machine Show.  We have had good attendance from your club in the past and would appreciate it 
if you would help us get the information out to your club members so that they know we are still 
having our event.  There will be plenty of room for displays and RV parking as well as a regular 
arena with seating for the pull. 
Contact information is: Judy Kitson, 928-645-3962 or 928-612-8347 or 
judykitson@canyoncountry.net
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2017 VENUES & CHAIRMEN

Show Chairman
Gary Covert  928 639 1453

• ADVERTISING - SANITATION 
        Gene De Camp    928 634 2740                     

• BOOK SALE
        Carol Miller           928 634 7327

• BUILDING;
     East end
        Janet Hall             928 301 2173
     West end 
        Herb Miller            928 282 7549

• ENGINES
       Gary Covert           928 639 1453

• Model Engines
       Gene De Camp    928 634 2740

• GARDEN TRACTOR PULL
        Leo Vriesekoop    928 635 9753
        

• RUMMAGE SALE ITEMS
         Carol Miller          928 634 7327

• GATE 
         Coy Streetman    512 420 0582

• PEOPLE MOVER
         Jim Mager            928 282 7626

• KIDDIE TRACTOR PULL
        Rich Lahti                       928 634 6622

• RAFFLE ENGINE
         Richard Lahti                  928 634 6622
•
• RECEIPTS - GATE- RAFFLE - DUES 
        Joan Miller                      928 634 7327

• SAFETY - SECURITY
        Bob Ellison                       928 567 9592

• FRIDAY NIGHT DINNER
         Joan Miller                      928 282 7549

• SIGNS
         Gary Covert                    928 639 1453
         Barry Adico                     928 634 4490

• SILENT AUCTION
        Phil Hess                         928 300 6121
                           
• SWAP MEET
        Don Barlow                       928 639 1460

• TRACTOR PULL
         Paul Joens                       928 634 4112
         Brian Bolton                     928 274 1760
          
• WATER WAGON
        Brian Bolton                      928 274 1760
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Classifieds

• Wanted dead or alive.  Old Cub Cadets any condition.  Call Leo Vriesekoop  928 635 9753

• For sale:   3 HP Sta-Rite Hit & Miss engine.  Running older restoration.  $3000.00   3 HP 
Monitor Hit & Miss engine.  Running older restoration.  $1500.00    7 HP Wolverine Hit & 
Miss engine.  Complete - disassembled.  $1500.00     Contact Monte Colluci   928 636 
7555

• 1941 Farmall Model M set up to use propane. Rear tires have zero miles, front tire needs 
to be replaced. It has a 3 point hitch, power take off and hydraulics. It ran great when 
parked it 6 years ago.  Asking $1,200 as is. For info call Keith @ 480-980-1338.

• 1945 Ford 8N with Gannon.  Good rubber, runs  Contact Leo  928 635 9753

• Engines for sale, 3 to 50 HP 10-5 to 48, rare to common, English to USA for info Call Don 
Anderson 926 776-4330 

• For Sale John Deere 720 gas R/C; S#7218262; 3 PT original top-link wheel weights-spine-
out rims-PS fenders-new R/M-new paint  $7500.  John Deere 620 gas R/C; S#6211586; 3 
PT original-top-link-R/M-new tires-new paint-PS $6500.  Contact Don Graham 
928-639-0531 Cottonwood AZ.

• For Sale - 1950 John Deere MT Single front wheel, great condition, sold new by Arizona 
Machinery. $2800 Call Steve 928 300 0855 cell

Welcome new member

Steve Lombardo                                                      Cornville, AZ

 

 Event Calendar

• Saguaro Ranch Engine & Tractor Show February 11th & 12th Glendale, AZ  Contact Len  
Lawson 602 762 1951

• AEDGE&TA Apache Junction Engine & Tractor Show March 11th & 12th. Rodeo Park, 
Apache Junction, AZ  Contact   Len Lawson 602 762 1951

• 33rd Annual Arizona Flywheeler Engine & Tractor , Show March 17th & 18th, Cottonwood, 
AZ.  Contact Jim Mager 928 282 7626 / Gary Covert 928 639 1453 

• California Antique Farm & Equipment Show April 28th - 30th, AGRI Center Show grounds. 
Tulare, CA.  www.antiquefarmshow.org

• Branch 121 EDGETA.  The 14th Beat the Heat Tractor & engine Show July 29 & 30 at 
Brandis Farms Hwy 89  Flagstaff 

http://www.antiquefarmshow.org
http://www.antiquefarmshow.org


ARIZONA FLYWHEELERS
P.O. BOX 2012
COTTONWOOD, AZ 86326

President  Jim Mager             928 282 7626
Vice President Gary Covert   928 639 1453
Treasurer  Joan Miller            928 282 7549
Secretary  Barry Adico           928 634 4490

2017
Meeting Schedule

March 1st, 2017
April 5th, 2017
May 3rd, 2016
June 7th, 2017
July 5th, 2017

If you have attended or participated in a show and 
would like to see an article about it in the newsletter,  
please submit it to the editor - Rich Lahti 1101 S.10th 
Street  Cottonwood, AZ 86326 or 
rlahti@dslextreme.com 

The Arizona Flywheelers breakfast meeting is held at 7am, on the first Wednesday of 
every month at Denny’s Restaurant in Cottonwood, AZ 

Membership dues are payable by January 1st each year
Dues are 15.00 dollars per year.  Badges are $9.50 each, Hats are $10.00 and Tee shirts are 
$15.00 XL $17.00.  Order from Arizona Flywheelers,  P.O.Box 2012  Cottonwood, AZ 86326.  
Make checks payable to Arizona Flywheelers.  Thank you

Please visit our website - www.arizonaflywheelers.com

mailto:rlahti@dslextreme.com
mailto:rlahti@dslextreme.com
http://www.arizonaflywheelers.com
http://www.arizonaflywheelers.com

